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January 28, 2016 
 
Plaintiff filed Statement of Complaint, proof of mailing and 
filing fee.  Amount of Claim: $10,997.17+. 

  
January 29, 2016 

 
Board issued Acknowledgment letter and forwarded a copy of the 
claim to Attorney General. 

  
February 4, 2016 

 
Attorney General filed Acknowledgment of Claim form.  Receipt of 
same acknowledged February 2, 2016. 

 
February 26, 2016  

 
Defendant filed preliminary objections to claim and brief in 
support. 

 
February 29, 2016 

 
Board forwarded letter to Plaintiff advising of the rules for 
filing responses/briefs. 

 
March 31, 2016 

 
Plaintiff filed answer to preliminary objections and brief in 
support. 

 
April 14, 2016 

 
Board forwarded letter to parties requesting a date to schedule 
a settlement conference.  

 
April 25, 2016  

 
Plaintiff transmitted via facsimile a letter advising that the 
parties have agreed to attend a status conference on May 9, 2016 
at 1:00 p.m. 
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April 26, 2016  
 

Board scheduled a status conference for May 9, 2016 at 1:00 p.m. 
 

May 9, 2016  
 

Board held a status conference at 1:00 p.m. 
 

May 13, 2016  
 

Defendant filed a letter advising that the parties reached a 
tentative settlement agreement and that they will advise the 
Board once the matter is fully resolved.  

 
July 7, 2016 

 
Parties filed a joint praecipe to discontinue the claim. 

 
July 7, 2016 

 
Board rendered an Order.  Order as follows:  “AND NOW, this 7th 
day of July, 2016, upon receipt of a joint praecipe executed by 
Barbara Sumple-Sullivan, Esquire, on behalf of Plaintiff, 
Philips Brothers Electrical Contractors, Inc., and Defendant, 
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, Department of Transportation, 
requesting that the Board mark the above-captioned matter 
discontinued, terminated or ended, docketed with this Board 
under date of July 7, 2016, it is ORDERED and DIRECTED that the 
above-captioned matter be marked settled, discontinued and ended 
with prejudice.”  Copy forwarded to Plaintiff and Defendant.  

 
July 13, 2016  

 
Plaintiff filed acceptance of service of order dated July 7, 
2016.  Receipt of same acknowledged July 11, 2016. 

 
 July 13, 2016  

 
Defendant filed acceptance of service of order dated July 7, 
2016.  Receipt of same acknowledged July 12, 2016. 

 


